PARKS AND RECREATION 
ADVISORY BOARD

June 8, 2016

@ 5:30 p.m.

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Wednesday, June 8, 2015 @ 5:30 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.

Board members present:


John Topp, Chairman


Glenda Ledesma, Vice Chairman


Julie Herrington


Sylvia Rivera


Jimmie Traylor


Michael Galvan

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Topp.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chairman Topp.

CITIZEN COMMUNICATION - None

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – March 2. 2016

The minutes were approved, as presented, upon a motion by J. Herrington and a second by S. Rivera.  The motion carried unanimously.

NEW BOARD MEMBER NOMINATED TO REPLACE VACANCY BY BOB BROWN

Chairman Topp explained that Bob Brown moved out of Palm Valley and, therefore, would not continue to serve on the Board.  He nominated Jane Mercier.

S. Rivera made a motion to recommend the appointment of Jane Mercier to the City Council to replace Mr. Brown.

Vice Chairman Ledesma seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

DISCUSSION HELD TO APPROVE THE 4TH OF JULY PARADE AND A BUDGET WAS AUTHORIZED

S. Rivera stated that everything was pretty much set.  There will be hot dogs and lemonade provided by the Harlingen Country Club.  The judges for the best decorated contest will be:  Don and Karen Hansen; Michael Galvan; and Toni Lindsay.  S. Rivera felt that about $500.00 would be sufficient to spend on the parade.
M. Galvan made a motion to approve the 4th of July and a budget of up to $500.

Chairman Ledesma seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

UPDATES ON THE FOLLOWING EVENTS:

Fun Run/Walk and Palm Valley Day:
Much discussion followed on these events that were held on April 16.  The biggest issued brought to light was the confusion that was caused by two different events when the original intent was for it to be one event.  The two different signs for the events should have been one sign only as some of the signage was being donated.  There was a major lack of communication.

There was a comment made that maybe the Jr. League’s “KID FIT” might have played a part in the lack of attendance for the Palm Valley Day event.  There was a lot of competition on that day.

Vice Chairman  Ledesma commented that the Palm Valley Day event was geared for the residents of Palm Valley whereas the Fun Run attracted mostly those there were from outside Palm Valley.   She added that expenses doubled because of the two separate events.

S. Rivera added that the newsletter also lacked coverage for Palm Valley Day.  It was included as a small article on the back of the newsletter while the Fun Run occupied an entire page.  Even with the newsletter that followed there were many pictures of the Fun Run event and only one for Palm Valley Day.  She felt that it did not convey the right message.

When asked by Chairman Topp what would be their recommendation, S. Rivera replied that it should probably be two events on two different dates.

Chairman Ledesma commented that what they were trying to do was one event with less cost.

S. Rivera added that the intent was to be informed on what the Fun Run was going to be about and everything that it entailed but they were not included in the Planning.  More sponsors could have also been used for both events.

J. Herrington commented on the set up and stated that the Club tried to space the setting and timing for Palm Valley Day in between the runners/walkers.

Chairman Ledesma indicated that there was very little space available for the vendors to set up.  Vendors were trying to accommodate the Fun Run while it was really for Palm Valley Day.

Vice Chairman commented that more money should be allocated to the budget for the next Palm Valley Day.  It deserves a bigger budget.

J. Herrington suggested setting a date for events way in advance, possibly at the January meeting.

S. Rivera stated that LoneStar Pacesetters are willing to come to a Parks Board to make a presentation.  There was agreement that they would be invited to attend the October meeting.

There was also agreement that the City Secretary would inform the Board on when the date of incorporation for Palm Valley was.  This would assist in setting the date for the next Palm Valley Day.

Yard of the Month Program

J. Traylor commented that the current winners, Mr. and Mrs. Neil Haman, will pick the next YOM winner.  As soon as she finds out who they are she will notify the City Secretary.
Budget Status

Chairman Topp went over the budget, a handout given to the Board members and went over the revenue and expenses associated with the various events that have been held, thus far.

S. Rivera added that the logo shirts were ordered so the community would get to know who the Council members and Board members in the City are but the expense of $731.20 was not an expense that was approved by the Parks Board.  There was agreement that this expense would be pulled from the Parks and Recreation Board budget and allocated elsewhere in the Administration budget.

S. Rivera felt that the budget needs to be increased for the purpose of beautification also.  The reason for the electrical that was installed on the median was to have lighting on it throughout the year as well and not only during the Lighting of the Palms event.

Chairman Topp stated that the Parks Board will need to provide the City with their proposed budget at the July meeting.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING SET

There was a consensus among the Board to set the next meeting for July 6 @ 5:30 p.m. and bring suggested dates for upcoming events and to discuss the proposed budget.

Instruction was given to the City Secretary to send a new list of members to the Board.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m. upon a motion by M. Galvan and a second by S. Rivera.

____________________________________

John Topp, Chairman

Attest:

___________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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